U.S.-China Collaboration in Combating the 2014Ebola Outbreakn West Africa

Callie Aboaf Africa-U.S.-China Trilateral Cooperation Research Series No. 3

> One Copenhill 453 Freedom Parkway Atlanta, GA 30307 (404) 4205100



with 100 beds and deployed 280 medical staff. China was the first foreign country to buildness maintain a medical facility in the affected region. The Chinese Cana mobile testing lab in Freetown, Sierra Leone, which performed 60-blood tests a day and tested corpses to determine if traditional burial practices could beafely performed on the body. The Chinese CDC also senpar50 team of

Loeobe

io\1){2}-{2e(i)}+2t3((≤())E(ob))F2J(G))T\$;(u)Tj.(P)En2bC(al/8r)3</\$MC)EL1)2(\$MC0EL1)2(\$MC0EC1.3-2 Teli((eTo)1e)(p) ty[2v()me24())>2e(2)-(2){3

Conclusion: Why was this collaboration possible? What were the crucial factors?

Since President Xi Jinping came to pervin 2013, Americans have been increasingly doubtful of the U.S.' engagement policy toward China and whether it has bronglatningful benefitsto the U.S.To avoid a sudden change in Washington's policy toward China, Beijing was anxiously searching for a means to create a new framework of cooperation with the left a new kind of great power relations." Working together to combat the Ebola outbreaken otential to make this newchapter in the relationship strong. Therefore, China was motivated to partner with the U.S.

The question of drug testing also caused issues for both thand Schina. ZMapp's initial supply was used up by FDA andatedrials and was rejected by Doctors Without Borders because of trial conditions. Because M177 did not have these conditions, it was widely administered to patients on the ground. On the other hand, ZMapp was given to fewer patients in a controlledusfugythe latter part of the crisis. More recently, during the 2018 Ebola crisis in the trial vaccine developed by company Merck was chosen over the vaccine developed by the PLA's Academy of Military Medical Science and Chinese company Cansinobio because Merck's drug had undergone more significant testing. These two situations reflected tensions between testing and quick delivery of pharmaceuticals.

Anotherissue we have observed through this research is that there was clearly a lack of coordination between the two countries in their efforts to combat Ebola. For example, each country built its own treatment centers on its own timelimeother words, each was executing its own plans without much joint planning. This lack of true coordination likely led to the duptional efforts. While the September 2015 MoU agreeing to more frequent communication between the duptional efforts. While the contact communication between the duptional efforts while the september 2015 MoU agreeing to more frequent communication between the duptional efforts. While the contact contact contact in the contact contact in the contact con

A key lesson from this case study is that after Beijing was approached by the U.S.

Works Cited

Aizenman Nurith, and Jason Beaubien. "The U.S. Ebola Hospitalsberia Are Going Up ... Slowly." *National Public Radio*, October 7,

2014.https://www.npr.org/sections/goatsandsoda/2014/10/07/354121449#beolahospitalsin-liberia-are-going-up-slowly.

Ashraf, Shirin, and ArthuWickenhagen"Why Ebola vaccine on trial in the DRC is raising hop & & Conversation, February 10, 201 https://theconversation.com/whelpolavaccineon-trial-in-the-drc-is-raising-hopes111126

Belluz, Julia "How much countries have donatted the Ebola fight, in one charty" OX, December 30, 2014, https://www.vox.com/2014/11/3/7150149/chadw-much-countrieshaveactually-given-to-the-ebolavirus-outbreak

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. "African Union and U.S. CDC Partner to Launch African CDC." April 7, 2015. https://www.cdc.gov/media/releases/2015/p@ff6anunion.html

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. "Ebola Report: Timeline." July 9, 2015. https://www.cdc.gov/about/ebola/timeline.html

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. "22016 Ebola Outbreak in West Africa." Page last reviewed March 8, 2019https://www.cdc.gov/vhf/ebola/history/2012016 outbreak/index.html

"China donates \$1.5 million to South Sudan to enhance Ebola prevention." *China* **Dato** ber 26, 2018. http://www.chinadaily.com.cn/a/201810/26/WS5bd27e72a310eff303284b6a.html

"China to send elite army unit to help fight Ebola in Liberia "Liberia" China Morning Post, October 31, 2014. https://www.scmp.com/news/china/article/1629123/chieadelite-army-unit-help-fight-ebola-liberia.

Cooper, Helee, Michael D. Shear, and Denise Grady. "U.S. to Commit Up to 3,000 Troops to Fight Ebola in Africa." *New York Times*, September 15,

2014.https://www.nytimes.com/2014/09/16/world/africa/obatoannounceexpandeeffort-againstebola.html

du Lac, J. Freedom. "The U.S. military's new enemy: Ebola. Operation United Assistance is now underway." Washington Post, October 13, 2014 https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/tour-health/wp/2014/09/30/the-s-military-forcesfighting-the-war-on-ebola/?utm_term=.9e78f621de90

Fink, Sheri. "A Chinese Ebola Drug Raises Hopes, and Rankon." York Times, June 11, 2015. https://www.nytimes.com/2015/06/12/world/chinesepoladrug-brings-american objections.html?_r=0

Global Health Security Agenda. "About." Accessed June 10, 2019. https://www.ghsagenda.org/about

2015. https://www.hydroworld.com/articles/2015/09/guirieareasesgeneratingeapacitywith-us-526-million-240-mw-kaletahydroelectricfacility.html.

Shear, Michael D., and Julie Hirschfeld Davis. "Withdrawing Troops; Oa Calls for Vigilance on Ebola." New York Times, February 11, 2015 https://www.nytimes.com/2015/02/12/world/africa/lus withdrawnearly-all-troopsfighting-ebola.html

The University of Texas at Austin. "Ebola & American Intervention." Accessed June 10, 2019. https://ethicsuwrapped.utexas.edu/caste/dy/ebolamericanintervention

Timmons, Heather. "How the world's largest economies take opposite approaches to foreign aid, in six charts." *Quartz* July 11, 2014https://qz.com/233233/hothe-worlds-two-biggesteconomiestake-oppositeapproachesto-foreign-aid-in-charts/

United Nations. "With Spread of Ebola Outpacing Response, Security Council Adopts Resolution 2177 (2014) Urging Immediate Action, End to Isolation of Affected States." September 18, 2014. https://www.un.org/press/en/2014/sc11566.doc.htm

United Nations MultiPartner Trust Fund Office. "Ebola Response MPTF: Delivery Analysis." Accessed July 15, 2019. http://mptf.undp.dfgctsheet/fund/EBO00

United States Agency for International Development. "Memorandum of Understanding @HihS.-Development Cooperation." September 25, 2015.://www.usaid.gov/china/mou

U.S. Mission to The African Union. "USAU Recognizes Africa CDC Fellows." August 1, 2016. https://www.usau.usmission.gov/usacegnizesafrica-cdc-fellows/.

White House under President Barack Obama. "FACT SHEET: U.S. Response to the Ebola Epidemic in West Africa." September 16, 201 https://obamawhitehouse.archives.gov/plness office/2014/09/16/facsheetus-responsebolaepidemiewestafrica.

Wild, Franz, and Ougn@amara. "China's CWE in Talks to Build \$2 Billion Dam in Guinea." *Bloomberg*, September 15, 2015ttps://www.bloomberg.com/news/articles/2005-15/chinas-cwe-in-talks-to-build-2-billion-dam-in-guinea

World Health Organization. "Africa CDC issues guidance to Member States to improve detection of outbreaks and otheublic health threats." November 28, 20 https://extranet.who.int/sph/news/africa cdc-issuesguidancememberstates

World Health Organization. "Ebola response funding." April 2016. https://www.who.int/csr/disease/ebola/funding/en/

World Health Organization. "Ebola Situation Report – 1 April 2015." April 1, 2015. http://apps.who.int/ebola/curresituation/ebolasituationreport-1-april-20150.

World Health Organization. "Emergeies preparedness, response: Disease outbreak news." Accessed June 7, 2019. https://www.who.int/csr/don/archive/year/2014/en/

World Health Organization. "Essential medicines an ealth products." Accessed June 10, 2019. https://www.who.int/medicines/ebdheatment/emp_ebola_therapies/en/

World Health Organization. "New Hope with Ebola Drug Trial." Accessed June 10, 2019. https://www.afro.who.int/news/ndwopeeboladrug-trial.

World Health Organization. "Preliminary results on the efficacry SV-ZEBOV-GP Ebola vaccine using the ring vaccination strategy in the control of an Ebola outbreak in the Democratic Republic of the Congo: an example of integration into epidemic response." Accessed June 10, 2019. https://www.who.int/csr/resources/publications/ebola/ebiolg-vaccinationresults12-april-2019.pdf

World Health Organization. "West Africa Ebola outbreak: Funding." April 2016. https://www.who.int/csr/disease/ebola/fundiequirements/en/

World Health Organization. "WHO and China Sign New Agreement on Ebola Respangest 31, 2018. http://www.wpro.who.int/china/mediacentre/releases/2018/Wart@ChinaSign-New-Agreementon-EbolaResponse/en/

World Health Organization. "WHO welcomes Chinese contribution of mobile laboratory and health experts for Ebola response in Wat Africa." September 16, 2011 https://www.who.int/news room/detail/1609-2014-who-welcomeschinesecontributionof-mobile-laboratoryand-health-experts for-ebolaresponse in westafrica.

Zhao, JingMin, Shi-Jun Dong, JinLi, and JunSheng Ji. "The Ebola epidemic is ongoing in West Africa and responses from China are positive ilitary Medical Research 2, no. 9 (April 2015) doi:10.1186/s40779415-00318

Zoroya Gregg. "Military Ebola mission in Liberia omingto an end." *Military Times*, February 4, 2015. https://www.militarytimes.com/2015/02/04/militarytimes.com/national-index.

Zoroya Gregg. "U.S. military will build fewer Ebola clinics in Liberiat." SA Today, November 18, 2014. https://www.usatoday.com/story/news/world/2014/11/18/ebelanilitary-clinics-usaid/19233583/

" H & L *]]5¾ ó Š ù ú ~*3 >+O ¹ ~.DAØ J." $\it CPC~News$, 25 June 2015. http://cpc.people.com.cn/n/2015/0625/c64094-